Ionia County Democratic Party Chair Report March 10, 2023
Treasurer Tara Allen and Co-chair Chris Strickling attended the MDP Convention February 11.  Heard from many leaders in Congress and the Michigan Legislature as well as from our new District 2 Chair Mary Minnick.  It is imperative that we continue to publicize the good the Democratic Party is doing for everyday citizens as well as grow our base wherever possible.  Tara and I were interviewed by a reporter from the Detroit Free Press and Tara was briefly quoted in the article. We also attended the Rural Caucus meeting and I plan to attend the Rural Summit in April.
Our Events Chair, Michelle McCord is making progress on plans for the G. Mennen Williams fundraising dinner on July 20. Micheal Lynch, announced Democratic Candidate for Congressional District 2 in 2024 has agreed to join us at the dinner.  Anyone from District 2 wishing to join us is welcome.  Final  information regarding times and location will be available soon.
Our Spring Adopt-A-Highway Clean Up is scheduled for April 22, with an inclement weather date of April 29.  Time to be determined at our March general membership meeting. Sign up at the March meeting.
We are looking for volunteers to make contact calls to find strong Democrats in our area so we can invite them to join us.
